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DEPART'MENT OF LaBoR AND INDUSTRIES
'  LevERETT SALTONSTALL BuiLDING
100 Camsrioce STReeT, Room 1107
BosTon, MASSACHUSETTS 02202-0003:

August 29, 1994

.y

Richard P. Early, Jr. . = Frederick W. Marino

Vice President ) S ...._President. .- e e
© . "TREa¥ly and Sons, Inc. - Felix A. Marino Co., Inc.

58 South Kimball Street 32 Corwin Street

Bradford, MA 01835 . P.0. Box 431

Peabody, MA 01960

Re: Prevaili Wage Tssues.

-

Dear Messrs. Early and Marlno.

Robert PreZlOSO and I were pleased to meet with you on

August 16, 1994:. This letter addresses the two 1ssues which were
-raised at the meetlng‘
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The first issue was whether firms whlch repair roadways
following the 1nstallatlon 'of ‘cable underneath such.roadways for
non-public companles -~ such as- private utility companies or

cable television companies ~- must pay their employees prevalllng
wage pursuant to Mass. Gen. Laws ch. 149, §§ 26 and 27.

It is the determination of the Department of Labor and ’
Industries that the work described is not "public construction®
and is therefore not subject to the prevailing wage requirements
of the statute. Although roads are "public ways," the pavement

"patching you described is repair work of such public property

" necessitated by ‘excavation and installation of cable performed

solely for the benefit, and at the direction, of private

entities. Such services are procured exclu51vely with private
monies and the firms undertaklng those projects contract directly
with the private entities. This determination is based on the
assumption that the firms performlng the pavement patching are

" merely restorlng them to their condition prior to the excavation
work and not improving their condition.

The second issue raised was whether the process of pavement
patching developed by Felix A. Marino Co., Inc. ("Marino") is




surx.ciently dlfferent from traditional paving and patchlng
operatlons to render the existing preéevailing wage job
classifications inapplicable to employees of Marino thus
necessitating  the establlshment 6f new Jjob classmflcatlons.

. - Before the Department makes a final determination on this
issue, we would like to observe a portion of the process you
described in our meeting. Please call Robert Prezioso at
727-8519 to discuss times and places at which the paving
operation will be performed so that we may watch the process as
it is occurring: ,

" If you have any questions regardlng these matters, do not
hesitate to call Robert or me.

Very truly yo s,

S;encer c. Demetros

General Counsel, DLI

cc: Robert Prezioso




